

BAREFOOT BAY RECREATION DISTRICT

Board of Trustees Meeting Quarterly Townhall April 4, 2023 9AM –Building D&E

Meeting Called to Order

The Barefoot Bay Recreation District Board of Trustees held a Townhall Meeting on April 4, 2023, Building D&E 1225 Barefoot Boulevard, Barefoot Bay, Florida. Mr. Amoss called the meeting to order at 9AM.

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Led by Mr. Grunow.

Roll Call

Present: Mr. Amoss, Mr. Brinker, Mr. Klosky, Mr. Grunow, Ms. Tummolo. Also, present, Kent Cichon, Community Manager, Stephanie Brown, District Clerk, Kathy Mendes, Food and Beverage Manager, and Matt Goetz, Property Services Manager.

Audience Dialogue with BOT

Donna Collette 854-Periwinkle Circle-spoke in favor of charging fee for events to nonresidents. Mr. Grunow responded that the suggestion can be researched as a possibility. He also spoke in favor of separating certain events for charge/no charge. Mr. Brinker agreed with Ms. Collette. Ms. Collette also voiced her concern about people buying passes that do not reside in Barefoot Bay. She spoke in favor of longer-term pass fees being increased. Ms. Tummolo responded that passes will be increased for FY24. Mr. Amoss also responded that passes for longer terms are being eliminated and a limit will be placed on the number of passes that can be purchased.

Nancy Eisele-944 Barefoot Blvd-spoke in favor of having resident badges checked by the Chairman of each club. She also asked for an update on the boat removal. Mr. Goetz responded that he is in the process of working with Brevard County to get it removed.

Cindy Mc Conn-590 Royal Tern-asked for updates on the Pool #1 renovations. Mr. Cichon responded that the pump will be relocated, and the heater building will be removed, and the pool will be resurfaced. She also spoke in favor of relocation of the smoking section to outside the gate of Pool #1. Ms. Tummolo recommended researching moving the smoking pit area it back to where it was. Mr. Brinker and Mr. Klosky agreed with Ms. Mc Conn.

Consensus of the BOT to direct staff to research options for the relocation of the smoking section and discuss at a future BOT meeting.

Sandy Levesque-1006 Oriole Circle-spoke in favor of relocation of the smoking pit area.



BAREFOOT BAY RECREATION DISTRICT

Margaret Frigon-1056 Barefoot Circle-asked for the update on mini golf. Mr. Cichon responded that the initial cost is coming in under \$20k.

Incidental Trustee Remarks

Mr. Grunow expressed his gratitude to the residents for attending the Townhall meeting.

Ms. Tummolo expressed her gratitude to the residents for attending the Townhall meeting and offering their suggestions.

Mr. Klosky expressed his gratitude to the residents for attending the Townhall meeting.

Mr. Amoss expressed his gratitude to the residents for attending the Townhall meeting.

Adjournment

The next Townhall meeting will be held on July 27, 2023, at 6pm in Building D/E.

Mr. Amoss adjourned.

Meeting adjourned at 9:53am.

Jeff Grunow, Secretary

Stephanie Brown, District Clerk